
February 18, 2025

Dear IAWN Steering Committee,

As the founder and operator of the Hagerstown Observatory, I would like to request membership and 
participation in the International Asteroid Warning Network (IAWN). 

Hagerstown Observatory was constructed in 2019 and has been participating in asteroid observations 
since the Minor Planet Center issued its W53 observatory code on 1 June 2021.

Since being issued the observatory code, the Hagerstown Observatory data has been included in 45 
Minor Planet Electronic Circulars (MPECs).

Hagerstown Observatory is located outside the Hagerstown city limits in western Maryland and utilizes 
a 0.3 meter reflector telescope operating at F3.8 and cooled CMOS camera.

I have 15 years experience in amateur astronomy and my interests have been focused on observing 
objects which move in the sky.

My interest in becoming a member is to contribute to the IAWN effort to improve our awareness of 
NEO threats and participate in campaigns. 

I’m also compelled to communicate the efforts of observations to the public as more NEO threats 
surface in the media. My friends and colleagues often ask about recent media reports and I have 
established a YouTube channel to provide context around asteroids and astronomy for this purpose.

It is my intention to join the IAWN if my contributions are deemed useful to the IAWN mission. 

I have read the statement of intent and I understand the obligations of IAWN members.

Respectfully,

Ryan Jennings
Hagerstown Observatory - IAU W53
https://www.youtube.com/@hagerstownobservatory








